

President's Message July 2025

Dear Members of the UPCC 9-Hole LGA:

Today will be my final message as President of the 9-Hole LGA. As of August 1st, 2025, I will be stepping down as President, and I will be relocating to Cape Cod at the end of August.

With the full support of the Executive Team, Jeanie Arnold will assume the role of President for the remainder of the term. Mary Ann Murphy will take on the responsibilities for new membership and weekly games under her existing role as Communications Officer also for the remainder of the term. Thank you to both of these ladies for fulfilling these positions.

The year has been challenging, successful, and a whole lot of fun! I want to thank each of you for your encouragement, friendships, guidance and support throughout this fabulous opportunity.

My sincere thank you to our Executive Team -- Jeanie, Anne, Kim, Maureen, Mary Ann and JoAnn -- for your commitment, dedication and support. Their leaderships form the backbone and driving force behind the success of the 9-Hole LGA in driving interest in golf, promoting comradery, sportsmanship and above all having fun!

It goes without saying how lucky we are to have so many volunteers to head up our events and form our Board of Directors: Kathy Miller, Denise Holter, Mary K Heyde, Carolyn Kluding, and Toni Meierhoff. There's so much creativity and support from them and all their committee members. And of course, thanks go to Jackie Donnelly, our Sunshine Lady, Alynna Fricke for tracking and awarding all those Birdies, Kim Huebner for spearheading our Charity Outreach, and Peggy Miller for representation on the Golf Handicap Committee. Thank you for all that you do!

As I leave UPCC and the 9-Hole LGA, I wish you continued success! It has been my privilege and honor to have been part of the UPCC community and especially the 9-Hole LGA. Thank you for so many memories and friendships...something I will always cherish.

Warm regards,

Carole Gilbertson